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Empowering Education, Enriching Bonds 

The year 2023-24 has been marked by vibrant activities and significant contributions from our 

esteemed alumni towards the growth and development of our alma mater. Through various 

initiatives and generous support, the Alumni Association has continued to foster a sense of 

belonging and community among its members. 

1. Calligraphy Workshop: In collaboration with the Entrepreneurship Development Club, the 

Alumni Association organized a captivating workshop on July 27, 2023. The event, held at the 

college auditorium, featured Ms. Salima Musthafa, a talented Calligraphy tutor and distinguished 

alumna (2016-19). The workshop provided an enriching platform for students keen on the art of 

handwriting to refine their skills. 

 

2. Alumni Talk: Following the seminar, an Alumni Talk was held on the same day, July 27, 2023, 

at the college Conference hall. Dr. Afeefa Cholassery, a revered lecturer from the University of 



West London and esteemed alumna (2005-2008), engaged Final Year BCOM and BBA students 

along with Second Year MCOM students with insightful discussions and valuable insights. 

 

3. KAANAN KOTHICHAVAR - Reunion of 2002-2011 Batches: A highlight of this year was 

the reunion of the 2002-2011 batches, fondly termed "KAANAN KOTHICHAVAR." This joyous 

gathering not only strengthened bonds among alumni but also served a noble cause. The reunion 

batch generously donated five bicycles to the college, aiming to empower students and promote 

cycling as a sustainable mode of transportation. 

 

4. The Cycle Literacy Program: The handover ceremony of the bicycles took place during The 

Cycle Literacy Program, organized by the Energy Conservation Cell. The inauguration of this 



event was graced by the esteemed presence of District Collector, V R Krishna Theja, emphasizing 

the significance of such initiatives in promoting environmental awareness and holistic education. 

5. Scholarship Contribution by BCA 2011-14 Batch: Furthering the spirit of giving back, the 

BCA 2011-14 batch made a remarkable fund contribution of Rs. 130,00 to the college. This 

generous donation has been allocated towards establishing a scholarship for a deserving final year 

BCA student, enabling them to pursue their academic aspirations with financial ease. 

6. Contribution to Chunkinoru Veed Project: Additionally, a fund contribution of Rs. 24,000 

was made towards the Chunkinoru Veed Project. This initiative reflects the alumni's commitment 

to supporting community development and fostering positive change beyond the confines of the 

college campus. 

 The year 2023-24 stands testament to the unwavering dedication and generosity of our esteemed 

alumni. Through collaborative efforts and impactful contributions, they have not only enriched the 

college experience for current students but also paved the way for a brighter future. As we look 

ahead, we remain grateful for their continued support and eagerly anticipate further milestones in 

the journey of our alma mater. 

 

 


